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Greetings Everyone, 

 

I sure hope that you all had a wonderful Christmas with the ways we were able to connect with our families. I wish 

for you all to have a wonderful New Year and hopefully we will change for the better soon. We need to remember 

that God is definitely in control! 

 

In our Constitution and Bylaws, dated June 30, 2018 “Article X, Section 7; states the following: The State 

Headquarters Committee shall supervise the State Headquarters Fund. This fund shall be used to purchase 

equipment, maintenance contracts and services.” 

 

We are in our sixth month for the year 2020-2021! We need to get our units on the ball to get our obligations into 

department for daily operations. Most of our units are not meeting monthly because of the Covid Virus but our 

Department depends on our funds to help with things they need to function daily. I will have to admit that my unit 

is one that has slacked off a bit, but we are gearing up for a fantastic meeting very soon to catch up on things that 

have not been done.  

 

So far as of December 31st our department has collected $735.00 and that is behind what we had actually in 

September of year 2019-2020. So, would you please consider a donation, in your unit budget to the State 

Headquarters Committee. I know that some units are able and some are not but just know that every single dollar 

will be greatly appreciated and used wisely. 

 

I would like to thank each of our units for sending monies in! We have had two units donate $100.00 and one 

$75.00. If your unit can send in any amount, $1.00 to whatever, it all counts. 
 

Feel free to call me with any questions or concerns.  
 

 

Thank you in advance! 
 

Judy Stancil 
 

Chair:  Judy Stancil   fandjstancil1962@att.net     919-608-6110 


